2017 VALUE ADJUSTMENT BOARD


Minutes of the May Monthly VAB Meeting

Thursday, May 10, 2018
9:00 AM, Council Chambers

1st Floor, City Hall (St. James)

Council Member Danny Becton, Chairman



Cheryl Brown, VAB Clerk
Council Member Scott Wilson





Heather Pelegrin, VAB Supervisor

School Board Member Cheryl Grymes




Nichole Oswald, VAB Staff

Council Appointed Citizen Member Shirley Dasher




School Board Appointed Citizen Member Denise Wallace, Excused
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

In Attendance:

William H. Jeter, Jr., VAB Attorney

Loree French, Counsel to the Property Appraiser
Jerry Holland, Property Appraiser
Keith Hicks, Chief Appraiser

Harry Guetherman, Commercial Division Chief, PAO
Jim Ogburn, Residential Division Chief, PAO

Kim Taylor, Council Auditor’s Office
Chairman Becton called the meeting to order at 9:00 AM

1. Introductions of Board and staff.  
2. Chairman Becton stated that the first item on the agenda was to approve the 2017 VAB Monthly Meeting Minutes from the April 12, 2018 Board Meeting.  Council Member Wilson made a motion to approve the Meeting Minutes from the 2017 VAB Monthly Meeting held on April 12, 2018.  2nd by School Board Member Grymes.  Board approved 4–0.

3. Chairman Becton asked if there were any public comment cards.  There was one public comment card, Jerry Holland, Duval County Property Appraiser.  Chairman Becton asked Mr. Holland if he would mind holding his public comments until the end of the meeting to be addressed under the ‘Other Business’ portion of the agenda.  Mr. Holland agreed.
4. Mr. Jeter provided a recap and an explanation to the Board regarding VAB petition #’s 409 & 410. These two petitions were remanded back to the Special Magistrate at the April 12, 2018 Board meeting.  A packet was emailed to the Board members on May 3, 2018 that contained the revised recommended decisions from the Special Magistrate for VAB petition #’s 409 & 410.  Mr. Jeter recommended the VAB uphold and approve the Special Magistrate’s revised recommended decisions from VAB petition #’s 409 & 410.  Council Member Wilson made a motion to approve VAB petition #’s 409 & 410.  2nd by School Board Member Grymes.  Board approved 4–0.
5. Chairman Becton opened discussion on ‘Other Business.’  The Property Appraiser, the Honorable Jerry Holland, addressed the Board on two matters.

A.) Audit:  Mr. Holland announced that he was requesting the City Council Auditors to perform an audit “to determine if the Property Appraiser is consistently producing Value Adjustment Board assessment defense documents that illustrate adherence to the eight criteria of Florida Statute 193.011 and market values derived by applying professionally accepted appraisal practices on similar and like commercial properties.”  Mr. Holland and his staff answered questions from the Board, Ms. Taylor, with the Auditor’s Office, stated that, due to prior commitments, the audit   would not likely be scheduled until October, 2018, and should go “relatively quickly” but she estimated that, once begun, the audit might take three months.
B.) Pending Litigation:  Referencing a lawsuit previously filed by the Property Appraiser, Mr. Holland also asked if the Board would consent to the Board Attorney accepting service of process in that action.  Mr. Jeter pointed out that the Property Appraiser’s litigation involved matters occurring before the 2016 VAB, although the 2017 VAB may well become involved in the same or similar questions as those raised in the lawsuit.  The Property Appraiser’s Attorney opined that the VAB Chair was the appropriate person on which to serve the process involving the Board.  The VAB Clerk stated that she would be the appropriate person to serve with civil process.  No VAB member objected to the concept that the VAB Clerk may accept service of process on VAB in civil matters.
Chairman Becton then surrendered the Chair to Council Member Wilson.  Council Member Becton offered a motion, “to initiate and authorize the City Council Auditors to perform an audit to determine if the process the Value Adjustment Board uses in recommended decisions apply consistent appraisal methodology  and techniques as it relates to actual versus market expenses on similar and like commercial properties.”  2nd by School Board Member Grymes.  Discussion followed; including Council Member Becton’s statements that self-evaluation would enable the VAB to continually improve itself.  There was also a summary by the VAB Clerk of the various audits and safeguards already in place; the statutory mandate that the Department of Revenue regulate the VAB; and the fact that the nature of the process may inevitably result in disagreements as to processes and outcomes, with the various parties having defined appellate remedies.  The VAB Attorney also discussed the statutory and administrative code framework that vests rule-making and regulatory authority over VAB in the Department of Revenue and appeals in the Court system.  The VAB attorney suggested that the City Council Auditors work for a taxing authority (which might raise objectivity questions) and that they do not have the legal or appraisal background or expertise necessary to evaluate the VAB process.  He suggested that, if an audit were to occur, the auditor should be the Department of Revenue, and the standard should not be VAB's "consistency" but whether VAB "follows the law."  The VAB attorney also reported that, regardless of the vote on the pending motion, he would (pursuant to an earlier suggestion by Council Member Becton) be requiring Special Magistrates to conduct hearings with more strict attention to, and itemization of, all eight s. 193.011 criteria. 

The Chair asked Council Member Becton if he desired to amend his motion in any way, and he did not.  The question was called, and the motion failed 3–1 (Becton). The Chair was thereupon returned to Council Member Becton.
6. There being no further business brought before the VAB, Chairman Becton then asked the VAB Attorney to summarize year end procedures for VAB.  Mr. Jeter advised the Board members that they would receive DR-488 forms for review (summarizing both real property actions and tangible personal property actions by the 2017 VAB) and that the Chair would then sign the forms.  A public notice of VAB findings and results of 2017 VAB Actions will be published in the Florida Times-Union.  Under proper circumstances an adjourned VAB may be reconvened to address pertinent matters of 2017 VAB business.

7. Chairman Becton then thanked the VAB Staff and VAB Members for their attention and efforts during the VAB year.  Council Member Wilson made a motion to close out/adjourn the 2017 VAB year.  2nd by Citizen Member Dasher.  Board approved 4–0.
Meeting was adjourned at 9:55 am.
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